
President reported that: "In taking care 

of the grounds, the herd of sheep, the 

horse mower, and scythe work, in the 

ravine kept the grounds in fairly 

satisfactory condition." 

In the late fall the caddies herded the 

flock of sheep down Superior Street to a 

West Duluth packing house. 

A few more extracts from the minutes of 
those early days might be interesting. 
The controversy over the rubber cored ball 
hit Duluth, and a resolution of May 7 , 
1901 provided: "That the use of the so-
called Haskell ball is prohibited by the 
Club in tournament matches." 

The days of the gutta ball were numbered, 
however, and on April 1 4 , 1902 the 
resolution was rescinded. 

The Club voted to apply for membership in 

the Minnesota Golf Association in 1902 and 

in the U.S.G.A. and the Western Golf 

Association on November 4 , 1903. I 

believe the Club has maintained its 

memberships quite consistently ever since 

that t i m e . 

As showing that the Club kept up its 
progress, on May 1 5 , 1903, $100 was 
appropriated to build a tennis court; on 
June 1 1 , 1902, they decided to put 
electric lights in the Club H o u s e . In the 
President's report of that year, he 
recommended that: "water could be brought 
to the house and dining room and kitchen, 
•••the partition between the ladies' 
locker room and the men's old locker room 
taken out and a larger club room made with 
fireplace in the center. The ladies could 
use the back part of the men's locker room 
and a toilet built on." Sounds like a 
cozy arrangement! 

The swimming pool was not built until 
1 9 5 7 . 

The Club really grew up in 1 9 0 4 . The name 

changed to "Northland Country Club." The 

old "lodge" across the ravine had been 

long outgrown; membership and enthusiasm 

had been increasing. A new Club house was 

in order. Instead of the simple 

committee-of-one procedure of 1899, with 

results in six weeks, the Club spent about 

a year, beginning early in 1903, in 

figuring out what to do and how to do it. 

The inevitable assessments were levied; 

mortgages were executed, and a handsome 

Club House was erected on the site of the 

present building. The extant photographs 

show that it was a credit to the C l u b . It 

stood until 1 9 1 8 , when it burned in the 

disastrous Cloquet-Moose Lake forest fire 

which, but for a change of wind, would 

have burned down a lot more of Duluth. It 

was replaced in 1919 on the same site by 

the present rambling structure, originally 

estimated at a cost of $115,000. In the 

meantime, the course itself was growing, 

In 1912, it had been expanded to eighteen 

holes, which, however, were all below the 

site of the present fourth tee, and made 

use of ground on both sides of Superior 

Street. 
TO BE C O N T I N U E D NEXT M O N T H 

POSITIONS AVAILABLE 
TURF TECHNICIAN: Year around position. 

Work experience on a golf course required. 

Two year technical college education 

helpful. Salary $5.50 to $7:00 per hour. 

Paid health insurance and life insurance, 

paid vacation, paid sick leave, meals 

provided. Position open March 1 . 

GARDENER. Seasonal position. Must be 

able to select, plant and maintain a 

variety of flowers and shrubs used in the 

landscape scheme of a country c l u b . Work 

experience required. Salary and hours 

worked negotiable. 

CONTACT: WILLIAM JOHNSON, EDINA COUNTRY 

C L U B , 5100 W00DDALE A V E N U E , EDINA, 

MINNESOTA 5 5 4 2 4 . PHONE: 612/922-9012. 

Mechanic, full time, Stillwater Country 

C l u b . Start March 1 7 . Send resume to: 

KEVIN CLUNIS, STILLWATER COUNTRY C L U B , 

STILLWATER, M I N N . 55082; OR CALL 439-7760 

BETWEEN 8:00 A.M.-4:00 P . M . 

FOR SALE 
Used Jenny Model 200-C Steam C l e a n e r . 

Very good mechanical condition and 

appearance. Asking $1,000.00. 

Toro 5-gang spartan mowers, 7-bladed reels 

with single knob adjustments, good reel 

stock. Universal frame included. 

$2,500.00. 

1982 Cushman greensaver aerator used only 

two seasons. $1,000.00 

Will accept best offer on all items. CALL 

0WAT0NNA COUNTRY CLUB at (507) 451-4144. 


